

School District of Borough of Morrisville

District Office 550 West Palmer Street Morrisville, PA 19067-2195 Phone (215) 736-5374 Fax (215) 736-3958

Sean D. Haines Acting Superintendent of Schools

December 16, 2021

Dear Morrisville School Community,

We have been made aware of social media posts on TikTok impacting schools across the country. These posts indicate threats of school violence at schools across the country on Friday, December 17, 2021. No school districts, including the School District of Borough of Morrisville, have been specifically named in the posts. Earlier today, school administrators across the county met to discuss these posts circulating in all of our districts. *At this time, we are not aware of any specific threat to any of our schools.* However, we will follow all emergency response procedures with law enforcement if that changes. The Pennsylvania State Police, Morrisville Borough Police Department, and surrounding law enforcement agencies have been aware of the posts. Additionally, our school security team will continue to monitor our buildings and work with local law enforcement.

Any threats of violence are taken seriously and treated with the utmost importance. As we work together to keep our schools safe, we continue to encourage our school community to report any information that is a school safety concern to local law enforcement, school administration, or through the Safe2Say Something reporting tool. If it is an emergency matter, please call 9-1-1. As a result of this concern and the abundance of caution, we will have an increased police presence on our school campuses on Friday.

As always, thank you for your partnership and continued support in keeping our schools safe.

Sincerely,

Sean D. Haines